

TheRooster



The Roos Parish Newsletter

April 2018

Number 256

Rooster Editorial

This months Rooster is without a sponsor so please consider sponsoring our next issue. It only costs £55 which covers our printing and should you wish to add a few words to your sponsorship information we are more than happy to oblige.

The Roos Spring Show on the 7th April would greatly appreciate any help particularly with the setting up on the Saturday morning. The Rooster has been contacted by a number of villagers who have seen the same person throwing balls for their two dogs in the church graveyard. Surely now that we have a dedicated dog area in the village can they not see their actions show a lack of respect to the many families whose relatives are buried in our beautiful graveyard.

As always keep your contributions coming in and consider sponsoring our next issue.

Contact us at

village_rooster@btinternet.com or telephone: Alan 671322.

or via our Facebook page

The Editor reserves the right to accept or refuse submissions and edit for content and length. The opinions expressed here do not necessarily reflect the views of the newsletter.

See this edition in colour on our Facebook page



https://www.facebook.com/therooster2017/





64th Roos & District Horticultural Society Spring Show



Saturday 7th April 2018

Roos Playing Field



Opens at 2pm

Presentation by Mrs H Dry at 3.30pm



Refreshments Available Raffle Cake Stall Tombola





Defibrillator in Roos

If you think you need to access the defibrillator:



Defibrillator

- Dial 999 BEFORE going to collect the device
- The caller will ask questions and advise if you need to get the device
- Other advice and information will be ongoing whilst resources are on their way to you
- If the caller thinks you need the device they will tell you the exact location and the cabinet access
- The caller will NOT hang up until an ambulance or Rapid Response Unit are at your side

This edition of the Rooster has been paid for from existing funds

We still need new sponsors to keep the Rooster going. Please contact Alan on 671322 if you can help

Church Services April 2018			
1 st Apr	6.30	Withernsea Pier Towers. 'Son- Rise' Service Ecumenical Worship	
	8.30	Tunstall	Holy Communion
	9.30	Roos	Easter Day/Family
			Service
	9.30	Garton	Holy Communion
8 th Apr	9.30	Roos	Holy Communion
	18.00	Garton	Evening Prayer
15 th Apr	8.30	Tunstall	Holy Communion
	9.30	Roos	Holy Communion
	9.30	Garton	Morning Prayer
	15.00	Hilston	Holy Communion
22 nd Apr	9.30	Roos	Holy Communion
	18.00	Garton	Evening Prayer
29 th Apr	11.00	Tunstall	United Benefice,
			Holy Communion



Roos Memorial Institute Village Diary

Parish Council Meeting: 2nd Monday Farmyard Bingo: 2nd Tuesday Roos WI: 1st Wednesday Camera Club: 2nd & 3rd Wednesday Choir: every Thursday Whist: 1st & 3rd Fridays



Online Services

E-Consult - We appreciate that it is not always easy to find the time to come to see your GP or practice nurse; therefore we are now working with E-Consult an online GP consultation tool. You the svstem access online via our website (www.withernseadoctors.co.uk) and you will be asked to answer a series of questions. Your responses to the questions will then be sent through to the GP's at South Holderness Medical Practice. You can use the service to request follow on Med3 Certificates (Sick Notes), make enquiries regarding a new or existing condition or update your details. All enquiries are dealt with at South Holderness Medical Practice and if you need to see a clinician following your online consultation someone from the surgery will be in touch with you.

Asthma Checks – You can now complete your annual Asthma Review online via the link on our website. Make sure you complete your Asthma review either online or in the surgery to ensure you continue receiving your medication without delay You can find us at:



South Holderness Medical Practice



@SH MP

Tree and Hedgerow Planting Opportunity.

As part of the formal planning agreements for the Tedder Hill wind farm £10,000 was awarded to Heywoods for tree and hedgerow planting within 5km of Roos Post Office.

Although the wind farm became operational in late 2013, applications so far have been low in number and to date, ONLYabout £2000 has been awarded. Heywoods are now welcoming formal applications from private and public landowners for new tree, woodland and hedgerow planting initiatives. The deadline for the submission of applications will be 31st July 2018 and the Grant Awarding Panel will convene in September / October 2018 to consider applications.

Roos Parish Council is represented on the awarding panel. For further information

contact <u>stephen.robinson@eastriding.gov.uk</u>, or any Roos Parish Councillor.

Visit the Heywoods website http://www.heywoods.org.uk/

Farmyard Bingo Roos



It was chocolate all the way at Bingo this month with Easter eggs galore. In the absence of Ian, Diane did a sterling job calling the numbers.

The £100 donation this month was collected by Sue Hulme on behalf of the Village Amenities Group. In the short time that this group has been formed, it has done so much for the playing field and the village. Roos Bingo is proud to support them and many other Roos based organisations. Please help us to help them with your continued support.

Reminder..10 April. Mixed meat bingo 8 May. Chicken bingo

Join us at the Memorial Institute. Everyone welcome. Doors open 1845, eyes down 1930.

All Saints Church Roos

As we come to Easter we recognise that profound moment when Jesus bursts from the tomb. In the Gospel of John it said that Mary Magdalene was the first to greet the risen Jesus. She had gone to anoint his body following the crucifixion and was shocked to find the tombstone rolled back and his body gone. In the silence she enters the tomb to find two angels folding the grave clothes up, when she leaves she runs directly into the gardener who asks her why she is crying. Mary explains her great sadness for her friend Jesus who was killed by crucifixion and now his body has been taken. The gardener said, 'Mary!'

In that moment everything changes as Mary recognises that the gardener is none other than Jesus himself. In that moment desolation turns to joy, sadness turns to happiness, despair turns to hope and the world recognises that no matter what happens things will always turn out all right in the end.

This is the resurrection moment and undoubtedly all of us have had little instants of experiencing it.

It may be through a friendship renewed when we ask for forgiveness.

It may be in that new relationship and second marriage when, despite our best efforts and intentions, the previous relationship falters and fails. It may be through a new job and an opportunity to succeed where perhaps a previous job, for whatever reasons, may not have worked out the way we wished.

It may be through a new home and a chance to start afresh or perhaps the opportunities created when we come through a serious illness where we can reach out to others and make a difference into their lives.

It may be through the rediscovery of a faith lost and a God who never stopped believing in us.

The greatest resurrection moment, though, was Jesus and the hope that he gives each one of us that resurrection in our lives is considerably more than just a possibility..... it is a certain hope when we take that moment to believe.

This Easter I pray that the people of Roos find resurrection in their own lives. Rev Martin

The Churchwardens are retiring!

I, Tim Newton, have been the Churchwarden in Roos for the last 16 years. My wife Kay has been an enormous help to me both as a Churchwarden and also my deputy when I was out working. Neither of us are getting any younger and we have decided to stand down from office.

We have enjoyed our time in office and will continue to be a point of contact for Christenings, Weddings and Funeral arrangements.

We hope that someone comes forward to take on the role as it is a very worthwhile post to be in and very rewarding. We will officially finish at the Parochial Church Council Annual General Meeting on the 5th April 2018.

The Beast from the East

What a great community spirit we have in Roos and the surrounding area. So many people.....too numerous to name but 'you know who you are' came to the aid of neighbours, friends and strangers to help clear fallen trees and unblock paths, checking the dykes for debris to prevent flooding and much more. The picture is of some of the volunteers clearing the Very Large Fallen Beech Tree in the graveyard.... sadly a few gravestones have been damaged along with damage to the crypt, however it could have been a lot worse as it landed only a couple of metres from the Church itself.





The ladies of Roos WI enjoyed their March meeting in the company of Mr Ian Wilson who among other qualifications is a professional

personality tester registered with the British Psychological Society. After an interesting introduction we all got the opportunity to discover our personality types and preferences. It proved a fascinating insight! Our next meeting is with Mr Keith Twigg and his subject is "the Yorkshire Ripper" on the 4th April 7.30pm in the Memorial Institute. The competition that evening will be an old school photo. That should be entertaining! In the meantime we have the craft club night on the 28th March when artist Andrew Storrie will give a demonstration. This is open to non members at a charge of £5 to include a drink and nibbles.

The book club meets as usual on the third Wednesday of the month at the Nancy Burton Pidsea.

New members are always welcome. For more information contact Ann 670409 or Julie 671908

Roos Parish Council Report: February 2018

Parish Council Minutes are published in full on Parish Notice Boards and on the parish website – roosparish.info The following is a condensed version of the recently confirmed Minutes for February 2018

Matters Arising

Tunstall Drain re-alignment scheme

ERYC reportg that a ground level survey had been undertaken and a design would be prepared. The Council would be invited to a project board meeting at the appropriate time

Overgrown hedge on local path no. 5

The Chair reported that considerable work had been undertaken by the Woodland Group on the hedge. A chipper would be on site shortly for which ERYC had agreed to make a grant to the Council to enable payment to be made.

Eastfield Estate

ERYC confirmed that it was hoped to amend the parking arrangements outside 15-19 to provide bays at right angles to the kerb to create additional spaces. The work would be ordered in the new financial year. It was also noted that one existing garage had been used for storage with another one empty. ERYC was looking to allocate the empty units. In relation to the old oil store, ERYC was investigating its ownership. The Council would be kept informed.

Member name badges

Designs were approved for production. These were for the use of members when on official Council business.

Correspondence

Housing seminar

An invitation was received from ERYC to attend a seminar entitled Meeting Rural Housing Challenges at Bishop Burton College on the 1st March. The Chair confirmed that he would attend on behalf of the Council.

Planning

- Variation of condition 11 (approved plans of permission 11/05696/STPLF (change of use of land to form an
 extension to existing caravan park) to increase the number of static caravans from 19 to 26 and provide a circular
 access road layout instead of previously approved cul-de-sacs at Holderness Country Park Southfield Lane
 Tunstall. A reply from ERYC confirmed that should approval be granted it would be stipulated that the units
 would be solely for holiday purposes only and not for permanent residential occupation.
- Erection of single storey extension to rear following demolition of conservatory and outbuildings and re-location of a window at first floor to side at Westside Main Street, Roos. It was reported that ERYC had approved the above application.
- Tree works including pruning, felling and replacement of various trees at Ashdown House Rectory Road Roos 17/04335/TPO. It was reported that ERYC had approved the above application.

Community needs assessment

Five quotes for delivery of the proposed assessment were considered and it was agreed to invite Chameleon Consultancy and Groundwork to meet the Council to discuss their respective quotes and proposals in more detail.

Treasurer's report

The Treasurer sought and received approval for payment of the following account:-Zurich - renewal of insurance policy - £257.60

Any other business

Former Pearsons bus service. Cllr Delaney commented on the loss of the service around the surrounding area which had been discussed extensively in Withernsea. He would try to obtain more facts and figures for the Council's information.

Greenacre Park. Cllr Pearcey enquired if the estate had been fully adopted as she understood that Yorkshire Water was not fulfilling its obligations in certain areas. It was agreed to ask ERYC of the position.

Hilston Road – standing water. Cllr Maltas referred to standing water issues on the highway and he agreed to e-mail photographic evidence of the exact location of the issue to the Clerk for him to forward to ERYC for attention.

Next meeting

The next meeting to be held in the Memorial Institute on Monday 9th April 2018 commencing at 7.30pm unless otherwise advised.